      PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn, Tuesday 9th June 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Cllr Liz Cook, Mike Cook, June Neal, Peter Thomas, Anthony Brown, Debbie Brown, Peter England, Maggie Thomas, Jemma John, Leanne Beare and Melanie John.
Apologies for absence were received from: Des Thomas, Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Lesley John.
The Chairman opened the meeting by asking if any member was willing to propose that the minutes of the meeting held on the 12th May 2009 should be accepted as they were published. Christine John proposed that the minutes should be accepted, Tim McMahon seconded the proposal and the members concurred.

The continuing use of Milton Terrace by heavy trucks, particularly fire appliances
It was reported that residents of Milton Terrace are still complaining that heavy fire appliances still continue to use that stretch of road while on none emergency journeys to the town centre. The Milton Terrace road has been resurfaced since the P&BCA secretary wrote to the Station Commander at Pembroke Dock fire station requesting that large fire appliances should avoid Milton Terrace except when responding to emergencies, or for training purposes. 

In his 8th June reply to the secretary’s letter, Mr N Webley (Pembrokeshire County Commander) said that the Pembroke Dock Fire Station personnel have been made aware of our complaint and that ‘only necessary journeys should involve travelling through Milton Terrace’. Mr Webley’s letter went on to say that ‘should we have any further comments on the matter, we should not hesitate to contact Mr Rob Bellerby, who is the Station Manager at Pembroke Dock Fire Station’.  
Proceeds from the charity shop sale in aid of St Patrick’s Community Hall funds
Cllr Liz Cook (Community Hall Treasurer) said that the charity shop, to which our members so generously donated their surplus goods, grossed £690 over the six days that the shop was open. After deducting the £75 for the rent of the shop, St Patrick’s Community Hall funds were boosted by £615!
Renewed search for funds for the paving of the pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road
Residents’ hopes that money held by the solicitors acting for the developers of nearby properties might be used for the paving of the pathway have receded lately. The estimated cost of relocating the pole supporting power lines to nearby properties is £3000, and is likely to be apportioned between Pembroke Dock Town Council and PCC. The paving of the pathway will have to wait until funds become available from other sources at a later date. 
P&BCA’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he has collected forty more signed affidavits from Stranraer Road and Stranraer Lane residents, each declaring that their families have regularly used the land for recreational purposes over more than twenty years. These affidavits were made on forms provided by the Campaign for the Preservation of Rural Wales (CPRW), and have been duly handed to Lynn Thomas at the PCC Land Registry.

Easing the flow of traffic along Stranraer Road 
In a welcomed statement from the PCC Department of Transportation and the Environment, P&BCA members who live in Stranraer Road learnt that Stranraer Road is to be widened by taking one metre from the grass verge on the north side of the road.
Fostering of good relations between RWE / npower and the residents of Pennar

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that while he welcomed the building of a large, 2000 MW Combined Cycle Gas Turbine (CCGT) power station on the site of the previous oil fired station, it is anticipated that some aspects of such a big construction job might have a negative impact on the lives of the people of Pennar. Tony said that he would write to RWE / npower to suggest ways of fostering good relations between the company and the residents of Pennar. To achieve this aim, the company might like to make a contribution towards the maintenance / improvements to St Patrick’s Community Hall, or to provide some help with the several social activities that take place in the hall. This would be greatly appreciated by Pennar residents.
Pennar Coast Care group

Maggie Thomas announced that there would be a beach clean along the north shore of the Pembroke River on Saturday, 20th June. Those wishing to take part in the beach clean should meet at the bottom of Ferry Lane at around 10 a.m.

Pembroke Dock experiences a sudden eruption of criminality

It has been reported that Pembroke Dock has recently become the worst town in Dyfed / Powys for criminal activity, and Pennar has not remained completely aloof from this spate of delinquency. Besides the recent increase in the cases of theft from cars, it was reported that seven boys have recently been apprehended following break-ins at the Pennar Infants School and St Mary’s Catholic Junior School. At St Mary’s, seven lap top computers were damaged then scattered around the school playground. 
Pennar children’s Fun Day on Saturday 11th July

Cllr Liz Cook said that arrangements for this popular event are well advanced. There will be several amusements to keep the children occupied, and the local band Sambadoc will be in attendance to make sure the event goes with a swing. While the children are being entertained, adults will be able to rummage through the bric-a - brac stalls inside the hall, and the Dyfed / Powys police will be on hand with their ‘Bobby-Van’ to advise householders on ways of keeping their homes safe from opportunist thieves.

Treasurer’s report

Tim McMahon reported that the P&BCA funds show a healthy credit balance of £750.94.
Cash boost for the Pennar children’s Fun Day
Maggie Thomas proposed that £150 should be transferred from the P&BCA to St Patrick’s Community Hall funds to ensure the success of the Pennar children’s Fun Day. Cllr Maureen Colgan seconded the proposal, and Treasurer Tim McMahon duly wrote out the cheque.
A right ‘dust-up’ over the botched job of resurfacing Pennar High Street

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that residents of High Street were greatly distressed by the clouds of dust that were thrown up as vehicles drove along the newly resurfaced Pennar High Street. Tony said he had arranged a meeting in St Patrick’s Community Hall at 7.00 p.m. on Thursday, 11th June so that residents can air their grievances before the relevant council officials.
Commiserations, and help for one of our members after a most unfortunate incident

There was a serious outbreak of fire at the Castle Street home of our Chairman, Cllr Maureen Colgan. Maureen was on holiday at the time, and returned to find her home and furnishings severely damaged; nonetheless, she maintained her good humour and ‘chaired’ the 9th June meeting of our community association. Chris John (Vice Chairman) proposed that Maureen should receive £100 from P&BCA funds to help with the replacement of essential items, and Cllr Liz Cook seconded the proposal. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m.

The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th July at 7.30 p.m. 
